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You enlisted in the Marine Corps and began a period of active duty on 25 March 1986.  On  
29 September 1986, you were issued an administrative remarks (Page 11) counseling concerning 
violation of the Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ), Article 86, two specifications of 
absence from your appointed place of duty.  You were advised that failure to take corrective 
action may result in processing for administrative separation.  On 1 October 1986, you received 
non-judicial punishment (NJP) for absence from your appointed place of duty.  On 24 December 
1986, you were issued a Page 11 counseling concerning your lack of military knowledge.  On  
10 March 1987, you received a second NJP for failure to go at the time prescribed to your 
appointed place of duty and failure to obey an order of a superior commissioned officer.  On  
1 April 1987, you received a third NJP for failure to obey a lawful order and breaking restriction. 
 
On 23 April 1987, you were notified that you were being recommended for administrative 
discharge from the Marine Corps by reason of misconduct due to pattern of misconduct.  You 
waived your procedural rights to consult with military counsel and to present your case to an 
administrative discharge board (ADB).  Your commanding officer (CO) then forwarded your 
administrative separation package to the separation authority (SA) recommending your 
administrative discharge from the Marine Corps with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) 
characterization of service.  The SA approved the recommendation for administrative discharge 
and directed your OTH discharge from the Marine Corps.  On 8 May 1987, you were discharged 
from the Marine Corps with an OTH characterization of service by reason of misconduct due to 
pattern of misconduct.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge character 
of service and contentions that you have had many years of pain, suffering, hopelessness, 
depression, you have experienced PTSD syndrome due to panic attacks and anxiety, you were 
mistreated by fellow corpsman, supervisors, and extorted by an alcoholic supervisor, and you 
were constantly bullied and made to feel inferior.  For purposes of clemency and equity 
consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-
service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
  
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 3 April 2023.  The AO noted in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in military 
service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral changes 
indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition. He has provided no medical 
evidence in support of his claims. Unfortunately, his personal statement is not 
sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms in service or provide a nexus 
with his misconduct. Additional records (e.g., post service mental health records 
describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his 
misconduct) may aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 
 






